
1955

The Meeting of the Board of Directors of Morton’s Point Limited were held on Tuesday evening,
June 7th, 1955 at 7:30 PM in the Windsor Club, Prince Edward Hotel, Windsor followed by the
Annual General Meeting of the Shareholders at 8:00 PM. July 8th was the official date Camp
opened this year. A gratuity of $5.00 was given to Darryl Heisler for his services.

R. L. Daniels resigned from his post as Secretary on June 7th, 1955 after many years of service to
the Club. W. J. Haslam was elected to the position of Secretary on June 14th, 1955 by the newly
elected Board of Directors of Morton’s Point Limited at a meeting held that day in Windsor Club,
Prince Edward Hotel, Windsor. W. Rae Burnie was elected President and Robert Sherlock was
elected Vice President.

The annual dues were kept at $15.00 and the per day rate was set at $7.50 for members and $8.50
for guests. Off season rates were increased to $2.50 per day for members & wives and $3.50 per
day for guests. These off season rates only included the boats and buildings, not gas, food or
wood fuels.

Equipment purchases for 1955, authorized by the Board, included life preservers, fire
extinguishers, fenders for the stoves and 2 stoves. A site for a new boathouse was to be located
and plans were to be drawn up for discussion.

Major Ebenezer Michael McLean, an original shareholder in 1910 who became a member in 1918,
passed away on February 27th, 1955.

Camp Managers for the year were Fred Bray Isaacs in July and George M. Duck in August. In the
event either of these men were not in Camp, the most senior Member in Camp would take over
the responsibilities.

The time between July 30th and August 10th 1955 was reserved for members and their wives to
attend camp. John Haddow Sr. & party were in from July 30th to August 4th with the Lawrence A.
Deziel party having the balance of the term.

With the work on the floors and windows on the second floor of the boathouse completed, the
task of installing a sink with running water was undertaken by the members. 

G. Tate Easton’s estate (died 10/23/45), through Robert R. Easton his son, offered his shares for
sale back to the Club.

The cook for the year was Mrs. Pearl Homewood and her grandson Harry Homewood for a cost
of $250.00 for the season.. They were to go in to Camp anytime after June 20th to prepare Camp
for the July 8th opening.

Resignations (1) Major Ebenezer Michael McLean died February 27, 1955.

New Members (1) Dr. G. Malcolm Morton
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